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Attendance

	Independent Power Marketers
	Mark Holler – Tenaska Power Services Co.


	Investor Owned Utilities
	Trish Egan – Oncor Electric Delivery Co.



	Municipals
	Tamila Nikazm – Austin Energy
Simon Castillo – CPS Energy

Don Daugherty – City of Garland


	Independent Generators
	Valerie Webster – GDF Suez Energy Marketing

	Cooperatives
	Loretto Martin  – Lower Colorado River Authority



	Others


	Don Blackburn
Bob Helton
Eric Goff

Bob Helton

Trent Carlson


	
	Ryan Evans

Juliana Brint

John Charette
Kenan Ogelman

Suzanne Bertin

Amy Schwab



	ERCOT Staff
	Mark Ruane

Vanessa Spells
Suresh Pabbisetty

Rizaldy Zapanta


	Julio Dovalina

Maruthi Gaddam


The meeting was called to order at 9:05 am.
Approval of Meeting Minutes – July 25, 2012 
Tamila Nikazm submitted a motion to approve the July 25, 2012 minutes. Trish Egan seconded the motion. The motion passed.   
Review of NPRRs 

The group discussed the following PRRs/NPRRs:

NPRR 465 
Transmission Planning Analyses to Minimize the Need for RMR Units 
NPRR 470
Real-Time PTP Option Modeling Language Cleanup
NPRR 471
Removal of Language Related to NPRR241
NPRR 472
Implementation Clarifications for Consideration of DC Tie Lines and Outages in CCTs. 

NPRR 471 was recommended for approval by CWG. CWG believes the current credit reports format is sufficient for credit purposes. 

Ms. Nikazm submitted a motion to approve the NPRRs along with the comments mentioned above.   Eric Goff seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Review Creditworthiness Standards
Mark Holler discussed several options to address letter of credit concentration; including letter of credit confirmations. He will bring the options to the September CWG meeting for a vote. 
Also, CWG will vote on removing the ‘haircut’ for foreign entities that do not provide quarterly unaudited financial statements. 

Review Draft NPRR CRR Auction Credit Changes

Trish Egan provided the group with an update on proposed CRR auction credit changes. The proposal focuses on modifying the way collateral is calculated for the “Future Exposure’ related to holding a CRR, where “Future Exposure’ is defined as the potential payment that would need to be made by a CRR holder if the reference DAM price settles at a negative number. She will draft an NPRR for the next CWG meeting. 
Review Updates on Future Credit Designs

Eric Goff provided the group with an update on the status of future credit designs. The group will focus on the following: (1) reducing risk, such as by shortening the settlement timeline, (2) reducing inefficiencies in the market, and (3) capturing risks which are not captured in the current credit calculations. 
Update Status of NPRR 347/400

Suresh Pabbisetty provided the group with a status update on NPRR 347/400 (which will begin in production on November 10, 2012). The first round of testing will be September 24 – 28. The second round will be on October 15 – 19. He asked for volunteers to participate in testing. The following entities have agreed to participate: Luminant Energy, Lower Colorado River Authority, and IPR-GDF Suez Energy Marketing. Also, he mentioned that the independent amount related to NPRR 438, Additional Minimum Counter-Party Qualification Requirements, Including Risk Management Capability Requirements, will be effective on January 1, 2013. 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:20 a.m.

